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FINANCE CIP SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

August 20, 2012
8:30 a.m.
City Council Chamber
1st floor, City Hall

117 West Duval Street

Attendance:  Council Members Richard Clark (Chair), Reggie Brown and Robin Lumb
Also: Council Member Lori Boyer, Janice Billy - Council Auditor’s Office; Carol Owens – Legislative Services Division; Jeff Clements – Council Research Division
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 11:41 a.m. 
Mr. Clark stated that the City has typically budgeted $75 to $150 million per year for capital expenditures; this year it’s proposed at $30 million.  
Council Member Boyer stated that only the first year of the 5-year CIP is funded in each year’s budget, and sometimes that’s all the funding a project gets because other priorities take precedence in subsequent years.  There does not appear to be any consistent rationale for prioritizing and then pursuing projects to completion. Ms. Boyer suggested the committee look at three issues she’s identified in her work on the CIP: 1) the Ordinance Code requires operating cost projections for new capital projects, but that is not being done; 2) the Ordinance Code requires an annual list of CIP projects not lapsed, but the Council has only gotten partial and tentative lists of those projects; the Council has authorized a great deal of borrowing that has not taken place and she believes that no more borrowing should be authorized until Council gets a handle on how much that is; and 3) some bond projects on the list are shown as being in cash deficit because funding has been reallocated to other purposes while the original project for which it was borrowed remains uncompleted.
Janice Billy stated that her review of the CIP project list doesn’t really indicate that there are projects in cash deficit; perhaps there is a lack of clarity about what the term “cash deficit” means in this context.  Ms. Boyer said that it appears to her that the Budget Office does not have the personnel capacity to get the CIP project wrapped up - the budget process apparently leaves little time for this extra work.

Kelly Boree, Director of Parks and Recreation, reported that her department has a consultant doing an inventory and evaluation of all of the department’s properties.  The department does not have an effective asset tracking system so she cannot really project maintenance needs into the future.  The Information Technology Division is currently working on expanding the City’s Maximo system used by the Public Works Department to be usable by other departments, with Parks and Recreation close to the top of the list for that expansion. Ms. Boree gave a rough estimate of maintenance needs of $50,000 per park for 400 parks totaling $20 million.  Some small pocket parks will need much less than $50,000, large regional parks will need much more.
Chairman Clark stated that the committee needs to hear from the administration on what their plan is for completing the CIP review process.  He charged the committee members to review departmental project lists before the next meeting – Council Member Lumb volunteered to review Public Works projects and Council Member Brown will review Parks and Recreation.  Mr. Clark will review drainage, general government and other projects.  He expressed his hope that the committee will come up with a more robust list of real capital priorities.
There being no further business, the agenda meeting was adjourned at 12:06 p.m.
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